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March 27, 2002 
 
 

The Middlesex Governing Body met in Special Called Session on March 27, 2002 at 
7:30p.m. in the Conference Room of the Town Hall.  Members present were Mayor Bobby R. 
Bissette, Commissioners Harold Meacombs, Fred Hough, Luke Robinson, Larry Daniel and Bascoe 
Lewis.    The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the availability of grant/loan fund USDA, 
formerly known as Farmers Home Administration.   Mayor Bissette called the meeting to order and 
the board reviewed materials from Peirson & Whitman on the estimated cost of the proposed project 
for rehabilitation of the sewer system. 
 

The projected costs are as follows: 
rehabilitate sewer lines   $750,000 
rehabilitate 39 manholes       83,300 
engineering design        61,500 
administrative, fiscal & legal         3,500 
engineering inspections       68,200 
contingency         83,500 

 
Total project     1,050.000 

 
The clerk informed the board that the town had been awarded a grant in the amount of 

$350,000 from the Rural Center and Mr. Thurman Murphy had stated that USDA would give a grant 
of $473,000 and loan the town $228,000 to be paid back at 4.76 % interest on a twenty year 
repayment plan at approximately 17,000 per year. 
 

Commissioner Hough moved to apply for and accept funding from USDA, his motion was 
seconded by Commissioner Meacombs and carried unanimously. 
 

Being no further business, Commissioner Daniel moved to adjourn..                                       
Peggy Bissette 
Town Clerk 

 
Mayor Bobby R. Bissette 
Commissioners 
Harold Meacombs 
Fred Hough 
Luke Robinson 
Larry Daniel 
Bascoe Lewis 
 
 
 


